TRANSPORT 4 ALL – 31.01.19 - Sheffield Town Hall - Room G42
1. Welcomes/Apologies

People present 

Shel Turner (MT) – Chair 

James Martin (JM)

Lee Harker (LH)

Councillor Ian Auckland (IA) – SCC Shadow Cabinet

Councillor Douglas Johnson (DJ)  

Andy Metcalfe (AM) – First Bus

Paula Turner (PT) – SYPTE

Steve Turner (ST) - SYPTE

Nigel Wragg (NW) – Stagecoach Supertram

Lauren Eades (LE) – Stagecoach Supertram

Brian Messider (BM) – SCC Planning 

Cate Jockel (CJ) – SCC Transport Planning

Apologies
Danny Heffernan (DH)

Paul Savage (PS)

Simon Ovenden (SO) – SCC Planning

2) Update on items from previous meetings

Tram train: Nigel Wragg
Launched 25/10/18 with T4A members invited on a complimentary escorted service at 14:01 on day 1. 

The day of this meeting (31st Jan): ice on the overhead wires has tripped the power. The issue is being sorted out & is expected to only affect services on this day. First bus is accepting Stagecoach tickets on the relevant alternative services.   

Comments:

- JM: lack of speakers on tram platform (where?). NW – this has now been fixed;

- MT: the help button in the on-vehicle wheelchair area is hard to reach.

- MT: a stop at Magna would be a great addition. NW – this would be a desirable future development. 

Supertram renewal consultation; Paula Turner
SYPTE consultation on this had run until 5th Nov 2018. The results are on SYPTE’s website. The headlines are that there was overall support for renewal. Some respondents had moved house to be near the tram. Some respondents felt that they would have no alternative to using a car if the tram did not continue to run.

Comments:

· CJ: at the last meeting, it was proposed that T4A did a joint response to the consultation with ALG and the Disability Hub. This had been done. Thanks to those who had helped with that. 

· LH: constructing the system had been very disruptive. Taking it out would also be very disruptive & costly.
Chapeltown station funding bid

SYPTE had input to a bid that Northern Rail is making for Access 4 All funding for lifts at Chapeltown and Thorne stations. T4A has provided a letter of support.

The Northern Rail bid was submitted in January.

JM had been involved with SYPTE in this and asked if he could see a copy of Northern’s bid. PT to follow this up.  

3) Office for Road and Rail (ORR) draft guidance  on Disabled Persons Protection Policies (DPPPs) for rail travel: James Martin

ORR is reviewing Disabled People’s Protection Policy guidance (DPPPs) for the rail industry. JM had attended a national workshop in Nov which had preceded the consultation that was now just ending and has put together a response to that consultation on behalf of T4A. 
JM reported that the workshop had been very good: he felt that the ORR had taken on board previous local and national input. He ran through a presentation that ORR had used at the workshop and highlighted the following: 

· Recognition of the need to strengthen staff training and the desirability of involving disabled people in this;

· Options for reducing the booking notice period;

· There should be a presumption of carriage of scooters/mobility aids;

· The importance of the reliability of assistance provision and being able to check as much as possible in advance to reduce problems on the day;

· The need for an industry-wide protocol for what should happen on the day including handover. And what happens if there are problems with delivering this (e.g. absent staff) including new obligations for compensation.

The ORR’s timeline is that the consultation will lead to revised guidance in ‘spring 2019’. With a trial of the reliability proposals from Spring 2019. This is likely to be on Northern or TPE. The revised policy will then be approved and in operation by the end of 2019.
Comments:

· NW: this also affects tram-train. This has a DPPP which has to be approved by the ORR. Tram-train has adopted the CPT code (as used by Supertram too) for scooters etc;

· The taxi alternative when there are problems with assistance provision on the train service: the taxis need to be accessible & the drivers suitable trained;

· Similarly for buses – scheduled train replacement buses ought to be accessible to wheelchair users. Appreciate that, in an emergency, this is not always viable; 

· The importance of consistency across different rolling stock, routes & operators;

· Facilities for guide dogs: space & water on trains.   

The group thanked JM for all his time on this.

4) Sheffield Shopmobility: Shel Turner

Following MT’s statement about this & the ensuing discussion, the group agreed that MT’s statement should go on the record in the note of this meeting.

“Statement regarding the closure of Sheffield Shopmobility 

I’m taking off my hat as chair of T4All and putting on my hat as chair of Shopmobility.
As some of you may know, we were forced to shut down the Shopmobility service in Sheffield both at Eldon Street in the city centre and the branch at Crystal Peaks.

This decision has been forced on us, due to a lack of funding mainly, but overall it has been due to a deplorable lack of support from the City Council.

17 years ago, 2001-2, we were moved from our very central site near Argos to temporary buildings off the top of West Street. This was a temporary measure, which the council assured us would be for just 2-5 years, by which time, they promised us, we would be in better, permanent, and more central, premises which SCC were going to provide.

There was a distinct apathy, and despite us doing the leg work in seeking out alternative premises to the portakabin, within the city centre, everyone was stone-walled by the council.
We were promised adequate funding, better premises, and proper support, in enabling people with mobility difficulties to access the city and, later, when we opened the branch at Crystal Peaks, access to Crystal Peaks and the Drakehouse shopping complex.

Instead of adequate funding, the council decided to cut our funding, year on year, whilst at the same time, demanding that we jump through ever-more restrictive hoops to obtain this funding. At each turn, we were given conflicting demands: “You must become self-funding and set up a sales arm”, then “You are a charity – you can’t trade.” Etc etc rinse & repeat.

Despite that, again, we managed to provide an excellent and, if I do say so myself, a very professional service on the barest minimum of support. We set up a free wheelchair loan scheme, which was immensely successful, and we grew our user base from 650 to just under 10,000.

The closure has left 10,000 users in the lurch and, for me, 19 years of work has gone up the swanee. The closure is also a massive kick in the face of Councillor Tony Arber, who recognised the need, and who fought to get the Shopmobility service set up in the city. We were his pet charity during his year in office as Lord Mayor and we always had a great relationship with the Office of Lord Mayor in subsequent years.

We produced an Added-Value document, setting out what our service would have been worth had it been completely funded and staffed at the levels we provided. We received £14,000 a year. For that, the council got £180,000 of value, quite aside from the income shops and businesses received from service users being able to access them. Shopmobility also supplied mobility aids to people attending meetings as well, all of which combatted social isolation and allowed users to take part in the life of the city.
I am beyond angry about this.”

Points from the discussion:

· LH: it is a terrible shame - and an insult to Tony Arber’s memory - that it has gone & it is too late to do anything to stop this as it is now liquidated;
· DJ: reflects on SCC’s relationship with the voluntary sector & preference for profit-making organisations. Noted that the Public Sector Equality Duty includes empowering people to be involved in public life;
· The group noted that it was important that users know there is still scooter hire available from the new provider Clark & Partners. Called Mobile Sheffield, the service is available at the Moor Market. Details here: https://mobilesheffield.co.uk/  Scooter hire is £4 per day. There were some queries about this provision: how does it compare: how many users? Has it actually been cost-saving to SCC - hard to find out as some of the data is regarded as commercially-sensitive. BM offered to see what he could find out. 
5) Electronic Info

Unfortunately, there wasn’t much time for this item today but it was useful to have made contact with Steve Turner who was thanked for attending. 

He is interested in what kinds of wayfinding and timetable technology people find most useful – practical experience of what works in terms of displays on street, on bus, journey planning, live departure info etc. As noted at the last meeting, SYPTE is aware that bus stop location finding needs some work. 
There was discussion about the REACT system: if you have the REACT app, you don’t need a fob to access bus stop AV. The CONNECT flags in the city centre are not currently REACT-enabled (including the ones at bus stops). If they were REACT-enabled, they could be used to deliver info including bus times and tourist info.   
6) AOB

Tram rail replacement works: Nigel Wragg 

This will start again in April with Hillsborough Corner over the Easter weekend.

Then Hillsborough towards Middlewood; followed by Shalesmoor to city centre; then Holme Lane to Malin Bridge; then University curve over August Bank Holiday weekend. Should all be finished by the end of August.

Other

· DJ informed the group that he is working to get an improved gritting regime for pedestrian routes across the station forecourt.

· PT asked any comments on how the car parking at Meadowhall station works for disabled users to be sent to her (to pass to the PTE’s rail team).

· Continuing issues about (1) drivers refusing wheelchairs on the grounds that they’re scooters that don’t fit the guidelines: details to be sent to PT; and (2) drivers allowing huge (“oversize”) pushchairs: PT responded that there are no size limits. Drivers should ask passengers not to block the aisle. AM noted that new vehicle designs are giving improved flexibility.
· PT had been contacted by the Macular Society which is interested to send a rep to T4A to get involved in transport accessibility issues in a pan-disability context. MT & the group agreed to add the contact to the mailing list.  

7) Next Meetings
Dates are:

- 9th May: 1400-1600

-11th July: 1400-1600

- 24th October: 1400-1600 
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